DRAFT

Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council Minutes
January 7, 2010
 

Call to Order:  The Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council was held at Salk Middle School on January 7, 2010.  The meeting convened at 7 PM with Chair, Denise Smart, presiding and Claire Steigleder, Secretary. 

Members in attendance:  30 with 2 new members and 3 guests including Council members Steve Corker and Nancy McLaughlin.

Approval of minutes: Motion was made by Shawn Wilson and seconded by Gene Eberts  to approve the minutes of the December 3, 2009 meeting.  Motion carried. 

COPS Shop Report: Gene Rayman made a strong plea for more volunteers.  The two volunteers, Gene and Walt Jones, who police our area need help.  He discussed that only the day before on their route they counted 50 garage doors left open .  He gave the web site of the COPS SHOP as spokanecops.org for more information.   You may see crime statistics in your immediate neighborhood by clicking on Spokane Crime Map Viewer and following the simple directions. 

Officer Taylor, who is our Neighborhood Resource Officer, introduced himself and discussed his role in the follow up to 911 calls. He is tasked with doing long term follow up in this neighborhood. He was asked about speeding in the neighborhood.  He said to call and leave your number for speed officer.  Your street will be monitored for a week .  

Reports by Executive members:

     Chair:  In response to a question from a member, Denise reiterated that the Little League complex on the landfill buffer is “off the table” and briefly repeated the locations offered by the City Park’s Department to Spokane American Baseball Association Babe Ruth League (see December minutes) which Dan Peck is now managing.

Additional Meetings in January and March: Announced two additional meetings she is offering to members unable to attend the regularly scheduled meetings on Thursday evenings.  They will be January 30th and March 20th from 10—11:30 A.M. at the Indian Trail Library on Barnes Road. There will be a postcard mailing about the meeting for March only since our January mailing allocation was done in December. We will send an e-mail blast to those members who have given us their e-mail addresses.

2010 Census: Denise also discussed the Census to be taken this year. Census forms will be mailed in March.  Households will be visited up to 6 times in an attempt to get the forms filled out and returned. There are 10 questions.

Survey Monkey: She also addressed the Survey Monkey (we understand how the name of this limited free service can be confusing), how many responses had been returned (57) and that she would report on the results at the March meeting. In addition, 31 paper copies of the same survey were returned to the Denise. Those results will be compiled with the electronic survey, results will be verified by 2 members before shared with B/SITNC members. A written report will be forwarded to the Office of Neighborhood Services and Community Assembly.

    Treasurer: Karen Malone reported that the account at the last meeting had $361.43 on hand.  On December 1, 2009 there was a withdrawal of $23.50 for checks. On December 12, 2009 there was a deposit of $37.00 resulting from donations taken at the December 3rd Neighborhood Council meeting.  Current balance is $374.93.

    Community Assembly Report: Gene Eberts 

Public Safety Committee

1)      Majority of complaints are trash related

2)      Property owners are to clean up graffiti within 24 hours

3)      Review of city’s snow removal to be done in March 

4)      Alley clean up

Garage litter

 Overgrowth of weeds

5)      Block watch involvement with neighborhood complaints

6)      Study on the ways other cities are handling off street parking of recreational vehicles

The next public safety meeting will be Tuesday January 26th from 5-6 PM at City Hall on the 6th Floor. 

Assembly Meeting December 4, 2009


 The  Parks Department introduced Project Vision, which is a planning process called the Method of Eight.  Components include:

1)      Organizational value = vision

2)      Community issues identification

3)      Core service identification & provision strategies

4)      Resource allocation philosophy

5)      Operational plan

6)      Outcomes and development

7)      Outcome measurements

8)      Community outcomes dissemination 

By-Laws Revisions:  The By-Laws had both been sent as an attachment to the e-mail meeting reminder as well as been read out at the December meeting.  There were some minor editing corrections pointed out and corrected. There was a question about Appendix A, which Denise said would be absentee ballots. 

There was a suggestion made that the Community Assembly representative be added as an executive member and removed from under the Chair.  A proposal was made by Claudette Ganger to amend Section 8A and B to reflect the addition of the Community Assembly representative position as an elected member of the executive committee. That person will attend the monthly neighborhood council meetings and give monthly reports. Anne Bryant seconded the motion.  There were 21 votes in favor, none opposed. 

Karen Corkins moved to approve the bylaws as amended.  Shawn Wilson seconded the motion.  There were 21 in favor, none opposed. 

Neighborhood Planning:  Denise has been visiting businesses within the boundaries of our neighborhood to explain and invite them to participate in the neighborhood planning process as stake holders. It’s a time consuming process. Some of the businesses she has visited at Five Mile Shopping Center are Rosauers, the ice cream shop Maggie Moos, Hallmark and Rancho Chicos. All of the small businesses within the Yokes parking lot area were given invitations, and letters. There are also a number of neighborhood council members ready to participate in the planning process. 

Clean Up Program:  Claudette Ganger, who volunteered to be the neighborhood representative to the City for Neighborhood Clean-up, will attend an orientation on February 18 and report back to the council in March.  Some of options for allocating the $5,000 allotted to each neighborhood were mentioned, including dump passes and having a large dumpster brought to a church parking lot for a day.  Claudette will report on the full array of options for decision making. 
New Business:

    Neighborhood Association: 501 C (3) Denise introduced the idea of obtaining a legal non profit status for the neighborhood as part of the process of neighborhood planning. The Northwest Neighborhood Council formed an Association as a 501 C (3) so this is not setting a president.  The neighborhood is allowed $21,000 for planning purposes. Additional possibilities include writing grants to cover various portions of the planning process.  Other options could include contracting with WSU to design for 345 acres as a contest.  

    Neighborhood Planning Committee: Denise also described a vision of possibly creating a community/neighborhood center with a senior activity center, possible small Head Start facility on the Buffer area of the landfill.  Other ideas are incremental development of walking/hiking/biking trails on the periphery of the landfill.  We have an opportunity for the next five years to be engaged in the future of the landfill.   A representative from the Solid Waste Management department has been invited to attend our March Thursday evening meeting to discuss forming a community planning partnership. Information gathering continues includes finding out the life span of the dump. Currently there is one cell with a lifespan to end in 2011. A Phase 2 cell will be developed with a 30 year life span. It is uncertain, but being researched, as to how many acres are involved in the Phase 2 cell in 2011. Karen Corkins suggested that it would be possible to have two projects going simultaneously.  Discussion followed. 

Denise invited Council Representatives Steve Corker and Nancy McLaughlin to make any remarks or comments they might wish.  

Councilman Corker reported that the Council had its retreat last weekend and its first meeting with new Council members. Assignments to various organizations have been made. He will be council president pro-tem; Richard Rush will be the alternate. Mr. Corker addressed the idea that the traditional council is supposed to be non-partisan. Next week (week of January 18th), they will be going to the Legislature to lobby for Spokane. He also discussed the Census forms to be mailed in March and asked that people answer and return the forms promptly to save money. 

Denise thanked Mr. Corker for his mentoring in her role as Neighborhood Council Chair. 

Councilwoman Nancy McLaughlin also addressed her changing role in the new council and thanked people for their support.  She also urged people to contact her with their concerns. 

Some additional discussion ranged over various topics including ideas for donation sales, exchanges (kids clothes, sports equipment, special sales, etc) as neighborhood events. Denny Jones suggested that volunteers call 20-25 people to ask them to give the council their e-mail contact information. Claudette said some neighborhoods have standing membership committees. 

    Additional B/SIT Neighborhood Council meetings January 30th and March 20th 10—11:30 A.M.  Indian Trail Library.  These additional meetings will be informational only, with no new agenda items.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Claire Steigleder

Secretary

Next Regularly Scheduled Meeting:  February 4, 2010 at Salk Middle School cafeteria, 7-8:30.

Check out our website at: http://balboa.spokaneneighborhood.org
For Questions or Comments, please fell free to contact:

Denise Smart, Chair  


326-6351  fairspokane@yahoo.com
Other useful information: 

Crime check: 456-2223

www.spokanecops.org: click on Spokane crime map viewer for updates on reported crimes within ¼ to1/2 mile of your home or any other location.

